Port of Port Angeles

Port Angeles, Washington
22-1259

- Commisgsioner’s Besolution Po.

A RESOLUTION IN RECOGNITION OF CHRIS RASMUSSEN’S
SERVICE TO THE PORT OF PORT ANGELES

WHEREAS, Mr. Chris Rasmussen has served the Port of Port Angeles since September

21, 2015, and resigns from his position as the Director of Operations on June 17, 2022; kX
and

WHEREAS, Chris has devoted the last seven years in service to the Port of Port Angeles,
making him the go-to person for all matters relating to Port operations and facilities; and

WHEREAS, Chris began his career as the Facilities Manager in 2015 and was promoted
three years later to the Public Works & Operations Manager. Due to his hard work,
meticulous attention to detail & procedure, and strong performance, at the end of 2021 he 3
was promoted to Director of Operations; and

WHEREAS, Chris was able to employ his extensive experience and skills working from his
prior private construction background to successfully manage complex construction
projects for the Port. A few notable projects Chris managed include the Boat Haven Boat
Launch redevelopment, Marine Trade Center Boat wash down pad, Terminal 3
maintenance dredge and the Boat Haven Fuel Float replacement; and

WHEREAS, Chris was never one to shy away from volunteering to take on new challenges
and responsibilities; and

WHEREAS, Chris could be depended on to manage and respond to operational needs day
and night with the highest level of professionalism and quality of work; and ;

WHEREAS, Chris displayed a quality of character and integrity that never faltered and that
earned him the utmost respect from his supervisors, peers, employees under his
supervision and customers; and

WHEREAS, the Port Commission and Staff, without question, recognizes Chris’s value to
the organization as a proven leader, meticulous administrator, dependable coworker, and
caring person. Chris will be missed not just because of his value to the organization but
also as a close friend; and

WHEREAS, Chris will now move closer to family while expanding his career as the new
Executive Director of the Port of Clarkston.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Port of
Port Angeles, the Executive Director and Staff take this opportunity to personally thank
Chris for his nearly 7 years of dedicated service and hard work on behalf of the citizens of
the Port District and express their sincerest wishes for his continued professional
successes and enjoyment of the great outdoors and his family.

PROUDLY adopted this 14th day of June 2022.

PORT OF PORT ANGELES

Connie L. Beauvajs.President

Colleen M. McAleer, Vice-President
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